11 December 2003 

Jonathan Curtis

Secretary

Select Committee on Medicare

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Curtis,

Thank you for your letter of 27 November 2003 requesting a further submission to the Select Committee on Medicare in light of the current proposed legislation.  

I would like to submit the following:

1 In principal I support Medicare Plus.

2 I support the provision of practice nurses but the details of this remain sketchy and the belief that only outer metropolitan and rural and remote practices require practices nurses is misconceived, misguided and incorrect.  Inner city suburban practices do require the assistance of a practice nurse.  The current financial environment does not allow general practitioners to effectively afford a practice nurse which would assist both the practitioner and his or her patients in receiving better medical outcomes.

3 I do support the rise in the rebate for pensioners by $5.00.  I do support the rise in the rebate but do feel that the proposed amount is inadequate.  This will not change billing habits which is what is intended and the proposal provides for a discrimination between health care card holders and citizens who are not in receipt of such Government assistance.  There should be a general across the board rise in the rebate so that both pensioners and health care card holders and ordinary Australians receive assistance. This would then reduce the necessity for the safety net legislation which I would see is currently aimed at big cost medical items and not small cost medical items such as general practice consultations.

4 The provision of a safety net, I in principal support, but as I understand it it only applies to medical services and no other health items.  I do understand that there is currently tax relief assistance for big medical items that are not covered by Medicare but this can take up to twelve to eighteen months until the tax payer receives any relief from the expenses that they have had out of pocket during the year.

As I said in my earlier submission I think it is important that the time has come for bi partisan review as to what is hoped to be achieved by the legislative changes that are proposed. 

1 Is it political expedience for the party of the day that is in government? 

2 Is it a true benefit to the Australian people? 

The proposed changes while offering assistance do not really provide long term, cast in concrete benefit to the Australian public and are still able to be manipulated for party political purposes.

Yours sincerely,

PETER M WINTERTON

